GREYSTOKE SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF THE MEETING
6.30 pm Monday 11th January 2016
Patients Present:

John Walton

Denise Shute

Ashley Shute
Abbey Telfer

Tricia Walker

Norma Barker

Patrick Lavery

Surgery Representation:
Dr Karen Thompson
Jenni Dollman
	
	Agenda Item
	Action

	1
	Apologies:  John Austerberry
Chair:  John Walton

	

	2
	Minutes of  previous Meetings
Accepted as a true and accurate record.

	

	3
	Matters Arising
a. T Junction:  Response received from Town Council who have tasked NCC with carrying out survey.  This item placed on hold until we get a response from NCC/Town Council.  JA mentioned he had seen recent application for 850 new houses (Linden Homes).  JD received a call from Dee Cota at Morpeth Town Council on 18th December 2015.  Dee wanted to pass on that she hasn’t forgotten about us, and the Town Council is continuing to press NCC for another traffic survey.  Dee asked if JD had any data on the Health Centre car park usage, incidents or accidents.  JD said she had recorded a few accidents but would get onto NHS Propco who owns the car park to see if they have any data on the car park.
Planners and various publications are still mentioning a roundabout.  PPG to contact Councillor Bawn and Councillor Ian Swithenbank – look to arrange meeting.  Is there a formal method of reporting near misses etc. re the car park / junction?
b. Ideas for next Healthcare Event:
JW asked the younger members what events may be of interest to young people.  SA suggested mental health.  SA and MA happy to meet to discuss topics / ideas.  Something in school would be good at end of Scholl day.  Involve Mr Graham, Head of Year 13, and Pastoral Care.  Mention to other practices that we may put event on which will be delivered not just to our patients.  CAMHS / SIPS team.  Stress / Anxiety, life, school exam stress.  3.30 onwards on either Tuesday or Thursday.  Mock exams coming up so plan for before Easter 2016.  JD and KT have been in contact with Jonathan Graham at KEVI.
KT has spoken with KEVI school who are very keen re the event.  There isn’t the capacity for 1 to 1 counselling so aim is for larger, information sharing session.  KT in process of contacting lady from CYPS.  AT suggested focus should be on managing exam stress.  Can we look to build in small workshops if possible / staff available?  PPG Members offered their support.
c. Terms of Reference – update?  5.11:  Organise occasional fundraising events:  KT advised it is the practices remit to purchase own equipment.  Practice happy to support charity work.  Members to think over Christmas as to which charities we would want to support and how.
Noted.
d. Points Raised by Your PPG:  JW to be the first member to write paragraph.  Members to decide who does next, or leave for JW to do?
JW working on this.
e. Queues at Reception Desk
It was noticed recently that just one person on reception – they should call through to the back office for help rather than have people waiting.  Is there a bell?

Decided the bell was visible with a sign and loud/big enough to hear in reception.  Admin advised if there is a queue building, ring the bell for help, screen message the office, or come in for help.  Patients collecting scripts should reduce now the EPS is live.  Continue to monitor.
PPG advised of actions taken.  TW mentioned a positive experience with new EPS service.
f. Waiting Times at Pharmacy

JW advised he had recently received prescription very quickly from the practice and went to Boots Pharmacy downstairs, where he waited 20 minutes for item to be dispensed.  Staff appeared to be just chatting and that there was no urgency.  Other members of the group also agreed they had experienced this.

JD to contact pharmacy manager and feedback soft intelligence.

JD spoke with Pharmacy Manager, Aileen, who was very grateful for the feedback.  She advised there had been a huge turnover of staff recently which could account for some delays as they are training the trainees.  She also advised that pharmacy cover in Northumberland is generally very poor so she doesn’t often get cover when she has annual leave or she is sent locums who aren’t particularly quick but recruitment is taking place so hopefully this should improve also.
Noted.
g. You’re Welcome

AT enquired where we were up to with this.  JD advised that we had recently had a Young Persons Walk Through and feedback was due in November.  JD to share once we receive.  Information shared with group – action plan in place.  Attached for info.
JD also advised the group of new page on practice website, specifically for young persons.
h. AG – group enquired if AG was ok as they hadn’t seen her for a while.  JD to make contact and pass on good wishes from the group.
JW recently communicated with AG to advise we’re all wishing her well and thinking of her.  JD reminded group that PPG members don’t necessarily need to physically attend meetings to be part of the group, verbal / electronic feedback is also most welcome.
i. Christmas Get Together – upstairs at Bin 21.  Wednesday 16th December 2015.  8pm.  TW to ask for nibbles to be put on tables.  Everyone very welcome.
Must try to do this more often.

	JW JD

KT

JW



	4
	Ideas for New Events
1. AGM in March – group to review Terms of Reference. Can we also highlight areas that we do well with or things that could be improved upon.
2. JW asked the group to think about any ideas or thoughts about what the group can focus on over the next year.  Can we focus on other things, other than just healthcare events?
3. PL mentioned scheme in Cumbria whereby patients can leave legacies to the practice in their will to purchase various pieces of equipment.

4. The group decided not to fundraise.

5. JW and DS asked KT to check with the GPs is there anything that PPG members can help with, including achieving next goals for CQC.

	All

All

KT

	5
	Any Other Business
1. National Awareness Campaigns Calendar 2016 circulated.
Thought to be given - is there any campaign that we particularly want to support?

2. Old Greystoke

KT advised recent application had been turned down - Developer currently deciding whether to appeal or resubmit.

3. Did Not Attend

JD mentioned a piece of work the practice is currently working on – auditing the high number of patients failing to keep appointments with GPs and Practice Nurses.

4. 10 Points on How to Use Your Appointment

JW mentioned a good advert on patient screen – JD to add to Gazette and make some leaflets.

5. General discussion around population increase and future planning by practice.

6. DS requested that rather than saying a GP is on holiday, can admin say they don’t have availability rather than advising of a possible security risk.


	All

JD

KT

	6
	Date and Time of the next meeting:  (This will be the Annual General Meeting):  6.30 pm, Monday 7th March 2016 at the surgery.

	


